Minutes of Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee	Wednesday, 21 October, 1998





present: Don Blake, Bob Croston, Joel Parks, Ray Ruetenik, Charlie Schwerin, Len Goodman





Meeting began at 7:30pm





Narrow Gauge Rail Trail maintenance:  no response received from Lora Goldenberg





Portable Toilet at end of MM Bikeway:  Lora has asked Rich Warrington about increased maintenance on weekends.





Bridge St. access to Great Rd. Shopping Center:  Lora would like BBAC to draft a letter for the Selectmen to send to the property owner.  Ray will draft and show to Joel and others interested.





Lexington:  10/8, Don attended meeting of LBAC and Lex Friends (joint).  Topics of discussion included the pedestrian light under development for the Bedford St. crossing of the MM Bikeway, including enlarging (widening) the holding areas on either side of the street; tree roots; proposed joint meetings of MM Bikeway towns on more frequent basis; a planned festival 10/17 (reported rained out).  Jerry Van Hook stepped down, Coleen Haggarty now president of Lexington Friends of the Minuteman Bikeway.





MassBike Annual Meeting:  Ray attended.  There will be a series of meetings intended to lead to updating the Statewide Bicycle Plan, involving Mass Highway and town engineers and local activists.  Andover, Tues 27 Oct.  Hyannis, Wed 28 Oct.  Northampton, Tues 17th Nov.  Worcester, Wed 18th Nov.  Further information is available from MassBike, participation is encouraged if possible.  Also, there was a discussion of TEA-21:  advice was to work through MAPC, and work all processes for funding in parallel to reduce time for projects to happen.  At a projects workshop, there was a suggestion that bike corrals should be made available at community festivals.  This committee felt that we should share our experiences with the MassBike groups.  Joel will develop a summary and submit to the email list.





Rt 62 / Rt 3 / Middlesex Tpk:  Ray will contact Lora to see if we can favorably influence the construction for bicycle access.





Business:  Joel was nominated for and elected to chairman of the BBAC, leaving a vacancy for the vice-chair's seat.  Other candidates for other offices were not forthcoming, Joel will inquire for interest.





Signage:  a sub-committee was formed, consisting of Len, Charlie, Bob, whose purpose it is to develop a list of recommended signs for Selectmen to present to Bedford DPW.  First meeting at Charlie's house, 18 Hillside, Wed 4 Nov. 98 7:30pm.  275-6898.





Share The Road signs:  Ray has spoken with BPD Chief Jack McGrath who is very positive about this type of signage.  Duly noted for sub-committee action.





Town Web Page:  Joel will attempt to come up with some ideas for a page, including:


committee meeting schedule / BFMB meeting schedule


bike routes in and through town


links to local bike organizations / BFMB / NEBC / MassBike, etc etc.


current committee projects: signage, etc.


check Lexington's page for more ideas


bike corrals at Public Ceremonies' functions


contacts for suggestions and further information





Need Liason to Planning Bd.  Was Art Smith





Need to stay in contact with DPW Engineers, Adrienne St. John





Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm, intending to meet again on 18 Nov 98 at 7:30pm at Town Hall.





Respectfully submitted,


Joel M. Parks 28 Oct 98


